
PRESIDENTS REPORT – JUNE 2020 

I shall keep my report brief as most items will be discussed as part of our agenda.  I would like to 

acknowledge and thank the staff and Admin at the College for all the support shown to our school 

community as the College reopens and adjusts to a new normal.   

I would also like to acknowledge the Tuckshop Team who have reopened the Rainforest Café with new 

procedures in place, after an extended time of being stood down.  Our Team are currently being paid 

under the Job Keepers Allowance Scheme as we climb back to our normal operational figures. We are 

currently operating at around 70% of our normal figures and will monitor this and withdraw from the 

scheme of we stop meeting the application criteria. 

The P & C Exec Team had a quick meeting just over a week ago and discussed an idea raised by Jacs, 

our Secretary, to apply for the P & C of the Year Awards.  The application has to be based on a 

successful 2019 event or initiative. We decided it would be based on our Twilight Festival last year.  

The application involves a video presentation as well as a written application on the merits of the 

event and its support of the community.  It requires authorisation of the Principal to enter and with 

permission we would like to seek support from everyone who contributed to send in photos from the 

event and to ask the Arts & Media Team to assist with a short video comprised of the photos.  I know 

we have a couple of short videos already but may need to tweak these to include other aspects to 

meet the criteria.  

All other matters will be addressed as part of the meeting agenda and once again I thank all our 

wonderful P & C team, our Tuckshop staff and our community for their ongoing support of the P & C. 


